
 

 

ATTENTION RESIDENTS AND BUSINESS OWNERS IN THE 
VICINITY OF FIRST STREET AND VELASCO STREET 
 

As part of the continuing construction of the Metro Gold Line Eastside 
Extension, the contractor will continue civil improvements on First Street.  
This construction activity requires a full closure of the intersection of First 
Street and Velasco Street to facilitate roadwork in preparation for final street 
paving.  
 
What: Roadwork, street closure 
 
When: Work is anticipated to start on Tuesday, March 24, 2009 through 

Thursday, March 26, 2009, weather permitting.  The hours of 
construction will be from 7:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 

 
Where: Intersection of First Street and Velasco Street for northbound and 

southbound traffic.  
 
What to expect: 
• Pedestrians will be directed to a safe area outside the construction zone.  
• Velasco Street traffic will be detoured to southbound Indiana, to 

westbound Gleason, and back to Velasco.  


